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Long Furrow is published by the editorial panel,  
made up of residents of East Goscote 

ADVERTISING 

 

Until further notice, we will charge £8 for our smallest 
ad.( one eighth of a page). The cost of other size adverts 
are: £15 for 1/4 page, £30 for 1/2 page and £55 for a full 
page. If you pay for 4 issues in advance, a 10% discount 
will be given. Circulation of the magazine is about 1200 
copies, delivered free to all businesses and residential 
addresses in East Goscote. 

When using these businesses, please tell them that you 
have seen their advert in the magazine. Some advertisers 
have expressed satisfaction at the support given to them 
by our readers. Thank you ! 

 

Editorial 

Dear Readers, welcome to the May 
Edition of the Long Furrow. Sadly 

due to Business and Personal 
Commitments we will be unable to 

continue as Editors after the  
August Edition.  

So we are asking our readers to see if 
there is anyone willing to take over 

the editorship, it is quite a rewarding 
job and we have  had a lot of fun 

putting the magazine together over 
the past two years if anyone is 

interested please contact ourselves or 
Ian Clarke at the number on the left, 

We hope to find someone before 
August if possible in order to 

continue the smooth transition from 
the August to the November Issue  

  

Kind Regards 

S m   
n   

S  Brad h  

Long Furrow  retains the right to edit or refuse articles if it is 
deemed necessary. Anonymous items will not be published 
unless details of the  writer are made known confidentially,  
to the editor of the Long Furrow. 

The views expressed in the Long Furrow are those of the 
contributors, and do not necessarily represent those of the 
editorial panel. 

COPY DEADLINES 

May 1st 2015 
August 1st 2015 

November 1st 2015 
February 1st 2016 

 
PUBLICATION DATES 

Mid May 2015 
Mid August 2015 

Mid November 2015 
Mid February 2016 

 

Please note that all photographs that appear in the  
Long Furrow are copyright and cannot be used  

without the owner’s permission 

EDITORIAL PANEL 
 

Simon and Steph Bradshaw (editors) 
36 New Zealand Lane 

Queniborough 
07729 235169 

 
Ian Clarke (treasurer) 

205 Long Furrow  
East Goscote  

0116 260 4426 
 

John Malpus   260 9789 
   Sue Round   260 7774 
Dave Cannon  260 6773 
Dennis Bishop 260 7410 
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1st East Goscote Brownies 

Having had a very busy term, we finished last week with a chocolate themed evening. 

Each game involved eaƟng chocolate in some unusual way. The evening finished with us giving out 
chocolate rabbits to all the Brownies. 

We are all geƫng excited as Pack Holiday is coming up at the beginning of May. 

The plans are well under way, with our theme being Sea and Beach. 

It would be nice if the weather is kind to us, as acƟviƟes involve water slides and duck racing. 

This is the first Ɵme some of the girls have been away without parents, so really exciƟng for them. 

We are just starƟng plans for the new term. 

The Brownies have picked lots of ideas, leading to our last evening of term, seeing us back at  Rearsby 
brook for a night of fishing. 

If your child would be interested in joining us, please contact me on 0116-2602912 or register on the 
Girl guiding website. 

Regards Rosemary Fraser 

Brown Owl 
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LIBRARY UPDATE 
 

Due to a communicaƟon error East Goscote has a second chance to keep the library open. 
Registered volunteers were invited to aƩend a meeƟng on 15th April at which a 
management commiƩee would be elected. 

Some of the volunteers indicated that they sƟll wish to assist in the library once it is up and 
running but would not sit on the commiƩee. Fourteen volunteers did aƩend and a formal 
commiƩee was elected. The commiƩee now consists of Chairman – John Malpus; Treasurer 
– Liz Pizer; Secretary – Cathy Duffy and 5 other members.  

Also in aƩendance was Amarjit Dhaliwal from Voluntary AcƟon Leicestershire who will be 
assisƟng us in our mission. Amarjit has supplied informaƟon to help us get going; including a 
typical consƟtuƟon which will be required for opening a bank account and to get charitable 
status. She also answered a number of quesƟons about the way forward. It is hoped that 
the commiƩee will take over the library fully in February if approved by Leicestershire 
County Council. 

Of course we have to finance the library. Leicestershire County Council will iniƟally assist 
but the amount of help will be reduced gradually over the first 5 years. Grants will be 
sought from a number of sources as well as sponsorship. We shall be holding some fund 
raising events over the coming months which we hope residents will support. If anyone has 
ideas for fund raising, please approach us because we need assistance in this. 

Once we have achieved our aim, I hope that residents will use the library. We are 
considering holding a variety of events in the library to encourage aƩendance. 

Contact us at eglibrary@mail.com 

John Malpus 

"STOP PRESS: Leicester County Council have called a public mee ng at the East Goscote 
Village at 6pm on June 17th. The purpose of this mee ng is to discuss the Library. It will 
give you a chance to air your views." 

Telephone  
0116 2604729 
07442 500191 

East Goscote Based 

Wigston Blinds &  
Awnings 

Affordable blinds supplied, delivered & fitted 
We offer: 

Conservatory, Vertical, Wood, Venetian, Wood 
Weave, Roller, UPVC Perfect fit, Roman,  

Aluminium, Pleated & more 

          hƩp://www.wigstonblinds.co.uk/ 



 

Are you looking after your eyes?
We’re here to help.

Registered charity number: 218992

Our mobile support service is visiting an area near you. If you want to find out more 
about how you, a relative or friend can potentially prevent sight loss or how we can 
help if you have sight loss, please come along and talk to us.

We are opening a number of charity shops and need your unwanted items. Bring them along to us on any of these dates.

Monday 1st June 
Walton on the Wolds 
Village Hall, LE12 8HT
10:00am – 12:30pm

Wymeswold Memorial Hall
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Tuesday 2nd June 
Hoton, Cotes & Prestwold 
Village Hall, LE12 5SF
10:00am – 12:30pm

Seasgrave Village Hall
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Friday 5th June 
Shepshed Community Ctr
10:00am – 12:30pm

Monday 8th June 
John Storer House, 
LE11 3HA
10:00am – 12:30pm

Syston Community Centre
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Tuesday 9th June 
Woodhouse Eaves Village 
Hall
10:00am – 12:30pm

Shuttlewood Clarke Manor, 
LE67 9QB
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Monday 15th June 
Quorn Village Hall
10:00am – 12:30pm

South Croxton Village Hall
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Tuesday 16th June 
The Wheatsheaf Inn, 
LE7 7JN
10:00am – 12:00pm

Sibson Road Car Park, 
LE4 4DX
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Monday 22nd June 
Rearsby Village Hall
10:00am – 12:30pm

Cossington Jubilee Hall
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Tuesday 23rd June 
Wanlip Hall, LE7 4PJ
10:00am – 12:30pm

Thurmaston Community Ctr
1:30pm – 4:00pm 

Monday 29th June 
Sileby Library, LE12 7RS
10:00am – 12:30pm

Barrow upon Soar Library
1:30pm – 4:00pm

Tuesday 30th June 
Mountsorrel Memorial Hall
10:00am – 12:30pm

Anstey Jubilee Hall
1:30pm – 4:00pm

For further dates and locations, please call 0116 249 8839 
or visit www.vistablind.org.uk/mobilesupport. 

For a free guide to eye health, text 
EYESPOST to 70500.
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 AŌernoon Tea Club 

We meet every Tuesday 2-4pm at St Hilda’s Church 
Centre, everyone will find a welcome. Just turn up for a 
chat and or a drink of tea, coffee or squash. If you like 
playing games , we have Dominoes, Rumiclub, Scrabble 
or Cards on offer or if you just want to sit and chat, then 
that’s fine too. Just recently we held an event for 
Macmillan Cancer Care, we were able to send them 
£136, but the main thing was we had lots of fun raising 
the money and eaƟng the cake! Once a month we all 
meet together for a lunch in the Church Hall. If you 
would like further informaƟon give Tricia a call on 0116 
2609088, come and join us! 

CraŌy CraŌers 

We are a group of ladies who Knit, Crochet, Sew for 
Charity. We knit teddies from a very simple paƩern that 
are then sent to children who have nothing. We also knit 
cardigans for them. We support a charity called intercare 
who organise the distribuƟon of all we knit. We also knit 
incubator bonnets for the local Neo-Natal Departments. 
We are a friendly group and would love you  to come 
along and join us, we meet at the Church Centre Tuesday 
night 7-9pm we ask £3 Per session as we have to pay the 
rent for hiring the hall. Contact details as above 

Thrussington Fun Run  
Sponsored by MARS will be held on 7th March 2015.  

It is the first race in the Cross Country Fun Run Mini Series, followed by Queniborough 21st March 
and Frisby 18th April.  

The races are proper cross country including stream crossings and hay bale jumps. The aim is fun 
for all ages. Individual age group trophies from preschool to VET 50’s, Family and School team tro-
phies.   

The event is split over 5 consecuƟve races according to age, first race starts at 2pm. 

2pm Pre school – School year 2 

2.20pm School year 3 and 4 

2.40pm School year 5 and 6 

3.00pm Secondary schools year 6 – 17 years old (2 laps) 

3.20pm Adults and VET’s (2 laps) 

Each finisher receives a medal. Pre-entries only, for more info www.thrussingtonfunrun.co.uk  

Are you ready for a serious challenge and serious fun! 

07876 055823 or 01664 840970
www.gsckids.org.uk

AN OFSTED-RATED OUTSTANDING 
PRE-SCHOOL AND HOLIDAY CLUB AT GADDESBY

Pre-school for children aged 2-4+   
Open Monday-Friday from September 2015  7.45 a.m. – 6.00 p.m.

Holiday club for children aged 2-11.  Open to children from surrounding 
schools too in school holidays and half terms. (see website for dates)  

Educational and fun activities to 
keep young minds busy!
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 Chris meynelL
& family

Independent, Local Family Run Service

Over 15 Years Experience

Available 24/7 for Emergencies

Arranging in the Comfort of your Own Home

Traditional Hearse & Limousine

Horsedrawn Carriage, Motorcycle Hearse etc

Professional, Qualified Staff

Funerals from £965 plus Disbursements

Pre Paid Funeral Plans

Free Consultations

email: info@meynellfunerals.co.uk
www.meynell-funerals.co.uk

28 Wellington Street, Syston, Leicestershire LE7 2LG

Tel: 0116 260 7954

funeral directors
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0116 344 0210 
Fax 0116 254 4870 

1255 Melton Road, Syston 
Leicester LE7 2JT 

 
0116 255 1811 

Fax 0116 254 4870 
22 De Montfort Street 

Leicester LE1 7GB 

0116 264 3430 
Fax 0116 278 7269 

33 Leicester Road, Blaby 
Leicester LE8 4GR 

01530 835041 
Fax 01530 811778 

39-41 Belvoir Road 
Coalville LE67 3PD 

 
01858 462462 

Fax 0116 2544870 
41 High Street 

Market Harborough LE16 7NL 
 

email: info@josiahhincks.co.uk 
www.josiahhincks.co.uk 

 

Agricultural 

Company & Partnership 

Employment 

Family & Divorce 

Financial Services Claims 

Intellectual Property  

Landlord & Tenant 

Litigation & Disputes 

Property Conveyancing 

Trust & Tax Planning 

Wills & Probate 

Free initial consultations are 
available at our legal clinic 
held at East Goscote Library 
on Thursday 14th May & 4th 
June 2015 between 2.30pm 
and 4.30pm 
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Editor Required 
   The Long Furrow Magazine is      

looking  for a new Editor/s 

If you are interested in producing 
this valuable community Magazine then please 
contact the current Editors for an informal Chat 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 

TO JOIN A PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

AT MAHAVIR MEDICAL CENTRE EAST GOSCOT 

(PPG AWARENESS WEEK 1 – 6 JUNE 2015) 

PaƟent ParƟcipaƟon Groups (PPGs) are made up of volunteers, who are registered at Mahavir 
Medical Centre, and interested in healthcare issues which meet to decide ways and means of 
making a posiƟve contribuƟon to the services and faciliƟes offered by the surgery to paƟents 
of East Goscote and surrounding areas. 

They are an excellent way for pracƟces to keep in touch with the paƟent perspecƟve and im-
prove the paƟent experience.  They can also help to influence the commissioning of services 
and support the pracƟce through more pracƟcal ways like fundraising or organising support 
groups. 

Can you help our local Dr’s surgery to promote best pracƟce and give our village the best care 
possible ? 

We are looking for the proacƟve engagement of paƟent’s across all age groups. 

If you are interested in applying to be on our PPG and can spare a few hours, please contact 
Glynis Shawley on 0116 2601007 or alternaƟvely                  

 email: glynis.shawley@nhs.net.   

We would love to hear from you ! 

Please note PPG is not a forum for individual complaints or for single issue campaigns 



 

 

 

Charnwood 
Wigs 
WELCOMES YOU TO THE 

SOS CHARITY FASHION SHOW 
FUNDRAISER 

AT THEIR LOVELY VENUE BEEDLES LAKE 
GOLF CLUB 

BROOME LANE, EAST GOSCOTE LE7 
3WQ 

THURSDAY MAY 28TH 2015 7.30PM 

RAFFLE.  ALL WELCOME. Tickets £5 

The holidays will be here soon so treat 
yourselves to a new ou it!! 

Further details and to reserve ckets 
tel: Sharon 07849888752  
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Sunday 1 February was a wonderful day at St. Hilda’s as the church was 40 years old 
on that exact day. We had a thanksgiving service followed by a buffet lunch. The 
congregation of St. Michael’s, Thurmaston joined us for our celebration as well as 
many  past members of the church  including the Rev. David Brewin and his wife 
Mary. David was vicar here in the 1980’s. The Archdeacon gave the address and 
many people came dressed in red to celebrate the ruby anniversary! We hope to do it 
all again on the 50th anniversary! 

We have had many good comments about the new windows at the front of the church 
and it does look a lot smarter now. Also we are very grateful to Geoff Hickling who 
keeps the garden looking so nice.  I think it has been especially lovely this spring 
with all the daffodils and spring flowers on display.  

Easter seemed to come and go in a flash. We had a Passover Meal on Maundy 
Thursday. It was a first for our vicar Tim! It was good to be reminded of the story in 
the book of Exodus when the Israelites were led out of slavery in Egypt to the 
promised land and to remember how Jesus celebrated Passover with his friends on 
the night before his crucifixion.  

The congregation has grown considerably in this last year and it has been wonderful 
to see people who came ‘now and again’ becoming regular members of the 
congregation. There is always a welcome for everyone who comes. Our services are 
at 9.30 a.m. every Sunday except on a fifth Sunday. We now have two notice boards, 
a new one at the back of the building, with all the times and types of the services 
displayed.   If you would like to know more about the Christian faith why not come 
along one Sunday morning. There is always someone here to answer any questions 
you may have and you will be assured of a warm welcome.  

 

Jane Mercy – Church Warden 

ST HILDA’S CHURCH NEWS 
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Sally Lander on 0116 2694835 

Speaking in Pictures 

I had the privilege of aƩending a Leicester Diocesan residenƟal training event the other week in the 
beauƟful seƫng of Launde Abbey, the weather was great too. If you haven’t been it’s well worth it 
and they do great lunches, morning and aŌernoon Teas too. Walking around the fields near to the 
Abbey there were many Sheep wandering around. As you walk near to them they inevitably decide to 
walk in the other direcƟon. But when their Farmer, or Shepherd if you like, comes around with feed or 
to check on them they tend to ‘flock’ towards the Shepherd!  

It’s a picture that is repeated all around the world every day of the week and has been for thousands 
of years. In John’s Gospel Jesus uses the same picture to describe those who are looking to him for 
guidance and safety. Jesus the Shepherd and his followers as the Sheep, he isn’t trying to be unkind to 
his followers, just to use a picture that will help them to remember his teaching, it’s a great way of 
doing it. One verse in parƟcular says this, ‘I am the good shepherd. The good shepherd lays down his 
life for the sheep’. In this verse Jesus is poinƟng towards the cross and his willingness to die to protect 
his sheep, which are those who put their trust in him. Of course he did just that in dying on the cross, 
and in doing so laid the foundaƟon of the hope of the ChrisƟan faith, the promise of a place in his 
Father God’s house for evermore.  How and why that was possible is perhaps for another day. If you 
want to read the whole passage it is John chapter 10 verses 1-19 and it is full of the imagery of a 
Shepherd and his Sheep. 

Reverend Tim Day, - St Hilda’s Parish Church 
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East Goscote United FC 
Contact Telephone Numbers 
 
Under 5s     Nick Clayton  07745546850  
 
Under 6s     Dexter / Tom Borland 07801535040 
 
Under 7s    John Day   07794973216 
 
Under 8s    Tom Borland  07801535040 
 
Under 9s Girls  Georgia Kirk  07860585056 
 
Under 10s   Nick Clayton  07745546850 
 
Under 11s Girls  Simon Riley  07903378614 
 
Under 13s Girls Paul Kirk  07860585056 
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Wreake Valley Rotary Club present the 
Watermead Challenge 2015 Charity Run in 
aid of Birstall BAGS local charity 
(www.birstallbags.co.uk) and sponsored by 
James Sellicks Estate Agents and Chartered 
Surveyors. 

The run takes place at 7pm on Tuesday 7th 
July 2015 AT Watermead Country Park. Full 
entry details can be found at 
www.wreakevalleyrotary.org.uk. 

Race Director Chris BaƩye said: “ this is the 
fiŌh year we have held the run. Last year 
we had 300 entrants of all standards. We 
hope for at least that number this year. The 
route is flat and mostly off road around the 
aƩracƟve lakes of Watermead Park. There 
are both 3 mile and 5 mile routes offering 
everyone the opportunity to set a personal 
best Ɵme.” 

News from  
The Jubilee Medical Prac ce at Syston 

Health Centre 
Repeat prescripƟons can now be ordered online 
and collected from a pharmacy of your choice. 

Advance pre-book able appointments can now be 
made on line; codes and further details are 

available from recepƟon. 
Instant access clinic is now open between 8-10am. 

PaƟents with an urgent condiƟon are guaranteed to 
be seen. 

It is not for repeat prescripƟons, sick notes and long 
standing condiƟons. 

The PaƟent ParƟcipaƟon Group [PPG] conƟnues to 
flourish and would welcome more members. 

Recently the group in conjuncƟon with the surgery 
have helped facilitate donaƟons from Pukka Pies, 

Tesco and an anonymous local donor, money used 
will provide hearing loops for each clinic room in 

addiƟon to the one in recepƟon. 
The PPG is not a forum for complaints, personal 

problems or general fundraising; it is a liaison with 
the surgery. 

Wreake Runners
Are a small friendly club, welcoming 

 
from the fastest to the not so fast.

We meet every  
Tuesday and Thursday  

at 6:45pm
at

The Hub, Roundhill Academy,  
Melton Road, Thurmaston, LE4 8GQ

Why not come along and  
give us a try?

 
run@wreakerunners.co.uk
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JUST GENTS “HAIR RAISING” CHARITY EVENT 

  WITH MIND MATTERS ON SATURDAY 4TH JULY 

Just gents mens hairdressers have decided to work in partnership with Mind MaƩers charity 
in a one day extravaganza and donate its enƟre takings on Saturday 4th July towards this 
much needed charity !!! 

Father and son Tony and Joe Clayton have provided the complete Barbers experience to its 
customers for over 5 years in Syston. 

Just gents,( opposite the post office) is open 9-5.30 Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and unƟl 
7pm Thursday, Saturday 8-5pm and even Sunday 10-2 wanƟng to give something back to 
the community they found mind maƩers charity close to their heart. 

Being that Tony’s customers are men these staƟsƟcs are shocking: 

BriƟsh men are 3 Ɵmes more likely to die by suicide than BriƟsh women. 

Suicide remains the most common cause of death in men under the age of 35.  

We need to raise awareness of this and other mental health problems men face. 
TradiƟonally men are reluctant to seek help and have higher levels of isolaƟon. 

OŌen men are tradiƟonally seen as the stronger sex and this can make it difficult for them 
to open up and talk about depression. 

Money raised by mind shops helps us support the 1 in 4 people (male and female)in the UK 
who will experience mental distress. 

AŌer a conversaƟon with assistant manager of mind, Melton road Natalie Collier the idea of 
a charity day unfolded. 

                                      “Thanks to the generosity of Tony and the team at just gents vital 
funds will be raised for this much needed cause”. 

Tony and the team will work their enƟre Saturday 4th July raising funds and instead of 
customers paying their usual reasonable prices, they will instead be asked to place a 
donaƟon in one of the mind charity Ɵns 100% takings will go direct to the charity.  

Tony and Joe would like to welcome all their regular customers to pop in and support this 
event but also welcome new customers through its doors. 

So why not come in have a great haircut and something for charity. 

Also Mr R.sacher from The Body store in Syston has Kindly offered to donate 10% of his 
store takings that day. 
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Helen-07971 274405 
Dianne-07505 355193 

 
 
  
Hello from everyone at Bizzy Bees Preschool! 
 
We ended the Spring term on a high with our annual Easter bonnet parade and sing song 
which we performed in front of our lovely parents, carers and families in St Hilda’s 

church.   
We thought the children were fabulous and so did the audience judging 
from the lovely comments we received afterwards, Thank You. 
 
The start of the summer term certainly delivered us some 
glorious sunshine which we have been making the most of, 
going on nature walks and observing the “natural world” in our 
local surroundings, visits to the park (which as you can 
imagine went down very well). 
 

In our own garden at the school bungalow we have been busy playing in the 
role play garden centre and tea room planting runner beans, lettuces and 
flowers to name a few. 
 

As always this is an extra busy term with our annual sports day to look 
forward to, school induction visits for school leavers and induction visits 
for new children who will join us in September. The term will end with a 
tinge of sadness as we say farewell to our 
children who progress towards school. We 
wish them all the very best with their 
continued learning.  
 
Until next time lets hope we can continue to 
enjoy the sunny weather for a few more 
months to come. 

 
 
 
Helen, Dianne, Jayne, Sarah, Tasha, Lisa and Karen. 
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Police Report 
I really do like this Ɵme of year. A Ɵme when the cold months of January to April have finally passed by 
and we can all look forward to the warmer, sunnier Ɵmes that lay ahead. 

I am sure that by now you will all be aware that Syston police staƟon finally closed in February 
meaning that the local team of beat officers would be based at Loughborough police staƟon. 
Thankfully the Syston town council offered us a base to work from and is proving a very suitable 
locaƟon for us all. 

My colleagues are as follows…and we are all here to help, protect and safeguard you from becoming 
vicƟms of crime. 

Ps 1206 Jamie Osborne based a Loughborough Police. 

Pc 2995 Ian Mundy – Syston., Pc 4289 Claire Howarth – Syston. 

Pcso 6612 Jo Freeman – Syston., Pcso 6392 Thomas Lloyd – Syston. 

Pcso 6507 Brian Geeson – Syston. 

Any of the above officers can be contacted by email by typing their name followed by 
@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk. 

In June this year it will be 300 years since the BaƩle of Waterloo which took place in Belgium in 1815. 
The Duke of Wellington `Sir Arthur Wellesley` lead his troops to victory over the French army lead by 
Napoleon Bonaparte. Does anyone know why Sir Arthur was nicknamed by his soldiers `Nosey`? He 
had a bit of a prominent hooked nose which his troupers found amusing. 

Not everyone has a prominent nose like Sir Arthur , but the reason I menƟon it is that I would 
encourage East goscote residents to be `Nosey` and be aware of  anything which may appear 
suspicious then ask the quesƟon: Why is he or she there? Why has he or she been siƫng in that 
vehicle paying aƩenƟon to properƟes in my street? I don’t recognise him. He doesn’t live around here. 
Why did he look in that window aŌer delivering that leaflet through the door? 

Please phone the police on 101 to report suspicious acƟvity in the area and help us help you in 
keeping the village safe and crime free. 

Just recently a Blue Ford Galaxy has been in East Goscote fly Ɵpping garden waste in the area of the 
Warren Ind estate. On 21st April it unhooked its wooden trailer in a dangerous posiƟon in Broome 
Lane . Trailer was leŌ full of large rocks and bricks. The weight of it caused the trailers tyres to burst. I 
am very keen to find out who owed the vehicle who abandoned his trailer. Fly Ɵpping is unacceptable 
and offenders if traced can be prosecuted by the local county council. If anyone has any informaƟon 
then please contact me. 

Keep safe & stay safe, 

Pcso 6507 Brian Geeson, 

Charnwood Police. 
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BOROUGH COUNCILLORS REPORT – MAY 2015 

East Goscote Parish Library: 

You may recall that in June last year the County Council held a public meeting in the East Goscote 
Village Hall and announced that there was a proposal to withdraw funding from 36 libraries due to 
a reduction in funding – East Goscote was one of those libraries facing possible closure. The 
Parish Council decided to conduct a resident survey regarding the library. This survey was sent to 
every household. It was also available on the Parish council website, in local shops, the parish 
council offices and in the library itself.  A total of 269 responses were received which is 9.4% of the 
population (2866) based on the last census count in 2011. Cllr. John Malpus has since called a 
meeting of resident volunteers and to date has over 17 volunteers.  Cllr. Malpas has also since 
arranged for a ‘Management Committee’ to be established and a meeting to formally create this 
committee was held in the Village Hall on April 15th. I am very pleased to have been accepted as a 
Member of the Management Committee, along with 8 other volunteers who are willing to give their 
time on the committee. Cllr. Malpas was elected as the Chair, Mrs Liz Pizer as Treasurer and 
myself as Secretary. The committee will be working very closely with Voluntary Action 
Leicestershire, whose support is crucial. I consider it a privilege to be working with all of the 
volunteers who are prepared to help out and keep the doors of the library open to residents. 

East Goscote Parish Council: 

In my last report, and in my Election Leaflet, I stated that it would be my intention to reapply for the 
position of Parish Councillor in May so that I can help in the management of the library and keep 
this valuable facility for the village. An election for Parish Councillors for the East Goscote Parish 
Council Ward has since taken place and 6 Councillors have been duly elected without a contest, 
myself included.  

COUNCIL TAX 2015/16: 

Charnwood Borough Council is responsible for collecting Council Tax from all residents across the 
Borough; this also includes collecting on behalf of Leicestershire County Council, the 
Leicestershire Fire & Rescue Service, Leicestershire Police and local Town and Parish Councils. 
The team pays Housing Benefit and Council Tax Support to 18000 residents and also collects 
Business Rates from shops and businesses. For 2015/16 the Fire Authority, Police and 
Leicestershire County Council have increased their charge by 1.99%. The Annual Council tax bills 
only have the capacity to display to one decimal place so this will show as an increase of 2.0%. 
Charnwood Borough Council has decided not to increase their part of the Council Tax for another 
year. 

Charnwood Core Strategy:  

The Core Strategy outlines how the borough could grow in terms of new homes up to 2028. More 
than 3,200 comments were received by CBC during a major consultation on a plan which outlines 
how the borough will be shaped over the next 15 years. The Planning Inspector has written to the 
Council to say that the Core Strategy can move forward. . Mr Ward, who has been examining the 
strategy, says in his letter to the council that the Core Strategy is unsound, but can be made sound 
with some modifications. Four weeks of public hearings were conducted at Loughborough Town 
Hall. . Mr Ward will then consider the comments received during that consultation before finalising 
his report for the Council.  

Building New Homes:  

Charnwood Borough Council launched a 3-week consultation to ask people's views and comments 
on the latest options in meeting its target on building new homes. The Borough of Charnwood has 
a requirement to build 17,380 new homes between 2006 and 2028.  The Council has already given 
permission to, or completed, 7,671 of that total and officers have previously recommended a 
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In conclusion: 

I have listed just some of the issues that I have been dealing with on behalf of residents throughout 
these past years, and for the village as a whole: As well as just some of my Committee & Panel 
Memberships (past & present). 

Planning Issues and Appeals 

Working with the Police and other Agencies in relation to anti-social behaviour as well as neighbourly 
disputes 

Home Repairs & Adaptions 

Village repairs: Cleansing/Road Drainage/Street & Road Signage, etc. 

Graffiti Removal 

Parking issues 

Dog Fouling 

Keeping residents regularly informed via the Long Furrow Magazine and monthly reports to the Parish 
Council 

Administration Assistant to the Parish Clerk 

Supporting events happening in the village & St. Hilda’s Church, e.g., Remembrance Sunday/
Investiture of the new Vicar, Revd. Tim Day, etc. 

Temporary Co-Option as Parish Councillor by CBC following my request for assistance due to the 
Parish Council’s collapse 

******************************************************************************* 

Elected East Goscote Parish Councillor ( April 2015 ) 

East Goscote Village Hall Management Committee 

East Goscote Library Management Committee (Secretary) 

CBC Code of Conduct Committee 

CBC Member Reference/Member Development Committee 

CBC Section 106 Panel 

CBC Highways (reserve) 

CBC Overview Scrutiny Committee 

CBC Policy Scrutiny Committee 

CBC Regulatory Committee 

GCR/Council Liaison Panel 

Licensing Committee 

Kindest regards, 

Cllr. Cathy Duffy. 

Tele: 01162929419  
Email: cllr.catherine.duffy@charnwood.gov.uk  
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Souter  
Bathrooms Ltd 

   

Need A Plumber Or 
Electrician? 
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£30 

Please visit our website for more informa on 
www.smartvale nguk.com 

Contact us free: 0800 54 22 796 
Or mobile: 07949518366 

On 01162608786 

 

The Syston Oxfam Shop, which is next 
to  Wilkinsons on Melton Road, is 
looking for volunteers interested in 
working at the shop on Saturday 
aŌernoons between 1 pm - 5 
pm.  Must be over 18 years old.  The 
job  entails sorƟng and pricing, 
customer service and Ɵll work plus 
general work around the shop.  Full 
training given. 
  
Please contact Mrs Bev Powell, the 
Shop Manager on 0116 2609878 or 
call at the shop for an applicaƟon 
form.  The E-mail address 
is  oxfamshopf1716@oxfam.org.uk. 
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The Star Inn 1744 

 

The Star Inn 1744-Restaurant & Bar 
~ 

4 Star ~ 9 Bedroom Inn with 
Private Dining Room for Meetings & Functions 

**** 
Breakfast Monday - Saturday 8-10am 

**** 
Monday Pie Night £6.95 

**** 
Tuesday Fish & Chip Night £9.95 

**** 
Wednesday Steak Night 2 for £24 

**** 
Takeaway Fish & Chips Monday - Saturday £9.95 

**** 
For Room & Dining Reserva-

tions  
Tel: 01664 424 220 

 
Or visit our website 

 
www.thestatinn1744.co.uk 

 



 

 

THE GREENER GOSCOTE PAGE – MAY 2015 
 

A VERY MOVING EXPERIENCE We have just moved house after 30 odd years. If you are considering moving, start de-cluttering very early if you want to make it a green affair. A combination of the lesswaste and Leicestershire freeuse websites (see Contact Us below), ebay, car boot sales, charities, recycling centres e.g. Merchants Common, East Goscote (behind the shops) and Recycling and Household Waste Sites e.g. Melton and Mountsorrel should crack it. But all this takes time and to achieve the greenest solution, most of us  will need to start early – very early !  
GREEN JOHANNA COMPOSTER Moving house obviously means moving garden and leaving behind my beloved New Zealand 
box composters and my Green Cone - the mainstay of my kitchen and garden waste management for many years. It would 
have been possible to move them but they may not have survived the move so beƩer to leave them working where they 
are. The new garden is a bit smaller so Ɵme to try a new system. I was given a Green Johanna Composter by someone who 
couldn't get on with it and it seems to be working well for me. Unlike the familiar “Dalek” type composters (sƟll available via 
Leicestershire County Council at bargain prices- see Contact Us), the Green Johanna is a closed hot composter. Dairy, fish, 
meat and bones can be processed by it as well as the usual fruit and vegetable garden waste. Again unlike the “Dalek” type, 
Johannas need to be put in a shady spot to avoid the risk of geƫng too hot. At £99.99 plus £5.99 delivery, they are 
expensive and I probably wouldn't have tried one had I not been given it but I will report whether I think it's worth it in 
future ediƟons. 

 

STICK AND CARROT ? I like to think I am fairly green in my outlook but I have to come clean and confess that money has an effect. I have had a water butt for ages and not managed to get it plumbed in. Now there is a water meter and a south facing garden to consider, suddenly the thing is connected. Now why couldn't I do that before ? If we applied the same idea to refuse collection, I wonder what the result would be? A small charge for refuse and a credit for recycling with silicon chips on every  bin ? It would be a brave politician – I can't see it happening any time soon. What do you think ? 

 
Green Johanna  (home composting 
Swedish style) and the water butt 

 

VOLUNTEER VACANCY AT COMPOST CORNER which is about to re-open at the newly refurbished Green Place, 6 Cossington 
Road, Sileby. The Master Composter (me) is geƫng on a bit and we need to think about succession. We are looking for a 
younger person (shouldn't be too difficult) with an interest in environmental issues to volunteer alongside me. This is 
currently Friday aŌernoons but can be flexible. Contact me and see the Complete Wasters website for more informaƟon. 

 

CONTACT US: Master Composters and Waste AcƟon volunteers promote home composƟng and sustainable household 
waste management on behalf of the Leicestershire Waste Partnership made up of Leicestershire County Council and the 
seven Districts of Leicestershire with Leicester City Council as an associate member. For free, imparƟal informaƟon and 
advice on composƟng and recycling, contact David on 2600239, 07724891627 or david.cannon9@bƟnternet.com . Other 
useful links: www.lesswaste.org.uk , www.freeuseit.org , www.completewasters.co.uk , www.recyclenow.com , 
www.lovefoodhatewaste.com , www.leics.gov.uk ,  
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AVAILABLE FOR HIRE  
 

Playgroup Tetsudo 

Brownies Guides 

Dog Agility Zumba  

Carpet Bowls Parties* 

Meetings Weddings 

And much more 
Seating for 80 
Access ramp 
Kitchen 
3 toilets – 1 accessible; 1 baby changing 
10 Parking spaces 
*Residents 2 hr Bouncy Castle Party £80/standard castle 

 

 

Long Furrow 
East Goscote 

Leicestershire 
LE7 3ZL 

Tel: 0116 260 2202 

Email: liz.pizer@virgin.net 

Web: http://Eastgoscoteparishcouncil.org 

http://www.ruralcc.org.uk/communitybuildings/EASVIL1 
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